The 58th KILLIAN REUNION

The 58th Killian Reunion was held on September 13, 1992 at 3:00p.m. at Castanea Presbyterian Church, Lucia, N.C.

President Steve Killian presided.

Secretary Wanda McElveen read the minutes. Approved as read. Treasurers report given by Robert Killian. Balance of \$536.08 President Steve Killian introduced Terry Waldrop, author of "Old Graveyards Revisited Vol.1,2 and 3 Lincoln County and Gaston County". Copies are in most libraries. He gave information on his work and where graveyards are located, what names and dates and information are on tombstones.

Introduction of families present and what decendant from Andreas line. Youngest old: Geneva Killian Blackley 84 years young Gave her a copy of "History of Killians in NC"

Youngest Person: Nathan Holcombee 16 years old

Farthest traveled: David McMillian Huntington Beach, CA

Approximately 59 clansmen and guest were present.

New Business: Discussed a newsletter! Do one local or national level! There is a group of persons in Washington State who will get a quarterly out with information. Cost \$7.95 per year. The problem is who will edit and get information for newsletter? George Killian volunteered to edit if someone will take care of the rest. Discussed how to get information Do newsletter twice a year? Can we afford cost of mailing? Limit newsletter to 4 pages.

Questions also discussed were: 1.Do we think this is a necessary expense 2.Are we willing to contribute to underwrite this expense?

3. Are we willing to answer ads or information personally?

Motion made by Bill Killian to underwrite newsletter twice a year for one year. Seconded by Margie Smith

Projected cost: 2 issues Bulk rate mail-4 pages \$170.00.

A donation of \$50.00 was given to Castanea Presbyterian Church in appreciation for use of the church facilities.

Election of President and Vice-President

President for 1993-Bill Killian Vice-President: None

Motion made and carried to accept new president.

Meeting place for 1993 to be held at Castanea Presbyterian Church, Lucia Offering was taken.

John Killian gave the blessing.

Following the business session, a covered dish dinner and fellowship hour was shared by clansmen and guest.

Respectfull submitted, Wanda McElveen Secretary